




 

 

Committee. Joshua Agupugo announced there is a student appointed to that committee. 

There was a motion to approve from Carolyn Holcroft, seconded by Ben Kaupp, motion was 

approved unanimously. 

 

# 7 - Foothill ISER - Elaine Kuo - first read is due to accreditors by December 15th Elaine 

mentioned that the document has been online since the beginning og this academic year, 

our desire is to be reaffirmed in the accreditation process without the need for follow-up over 

the next eight years. Elaine mentioned she’ll be back in Spring 2024 with follow-up 

information. Elaine also acknowledged the support she has received from many people in 

this process. Elaine then showed the feedback form. November 17th is the absolute last 

date to provide input on this document. This will be up for action at the November 20th 

meeting, two weeks from today. 

 

# 8 - Senate goals - Voltaire showed the Senate goals  - faculty support and working conditions, 

equity and inclusion, technology and innovation, administration and communication, facilities 

and infrastructure, and legislation and policy. Voltaire mentioned he’ll be using a Foothill 

faculty email list to provide communication from the Senate. Voltaire mentioned facilities 

requests, and AI as a major topic. Equity and inclusion - disaggregating data, and RSI. 

Voltaire took the goals and created themes around them. Sara mentioned the Senate email 

communications and some confusion about who is supposed to be doing what. Sara 

mentioned the email from the administration should be coming from division faculty, and a 

large amount of information is coming from so many emails. Stacy mentioned that she is 

simply forwarding information from the Senate. Sara asserted that division reps might be the 

best point of contact. Patrick mentioned that Stacy sent out the communications as she had 

email privileges. Stacy offered to help get the FH faculty email list for the Academic Senate 

to use. Allison suggested that perhaps we should post information on the Academic Senate 

website. Voltaire asked if the email list he got was accurate. David suggested that 

information flow should be coming from division senators. Ben mentioned the CCC 

Communique put together by Mary Venata was an example of what the Academic Senate 

could do. Voltaire commented that communication has been an age-old problem in the 

Academic Senate, and mentioned specifically the work of District Committees, and how this 

information could be shared out. How could we improve the information gathered from AS? 

 

# 9 - S13-55: Strategic Vision for Equity Issue 9 - Lack of a College-wide retention plan for 

students of color to progress through their academic career at Foothill College. Ben 

mentioned that there is tons of information about the importance of community for student 

retention. Ben mentioned the loss of the Day on the Hill event, and Zach mentioned the 

upcoming Possible Selves event. Ben mentioned the positive aspects of Day on the Hill 

events and the many conversations between faculty and students. Zach mentioned the 

importance of the Possible Selves event for both retention and recruitment. Karl Welche 



 





 


